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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE 
REFER TO OUR FILE




May 10, 2013








Docket No. A-2011-2275595
Thomas J. Sniscak, Esq.
Hawke, McKeon & Sniscak LLP

100 North 10th Street

Harrisburg, PA 17101

Re:   Application of Leatherstocking Gas Company, LLC to Supply Natural gas Service to the Public in Northern Susquehanna County, in the Townships of Bridgewater, Forest Lake, Great Bend, Harmony, New Milford, and Oakland and in the Boroughs of Great Bend, Hallstead, Lanesboro, Montrose, New Milford, Oakland and Susquehanna; Docket No. A-2011-2275595  
Dear Mr. Sniscak:  

On May 9, 2013 the Commission issued a Secretarial Letter approving, subject to certain conditions, the tariff filing submitted by you on behalf of your client Leatherstocking Gas Company, LLC (LGC) in the above-referenced docket.  The Commission now clarifies the May 9, 2013 Secretarial Letter.

In the May 9 Secretarial Letter the Commission directed that “LGC shall treat all CBF [Construction Build-out Fee] collections as contributions in aid of construction for accounting, ratemaking, and tax purposes.”  The Commission now clarifies its direction regarding this condition: that LGC treat all CBF collections as contributions in aid of construction for all ratemaking purposes.  The Commission does not intend to direct how CIAC is to be treated for state or federal income tax purposes.

Regarding the tariff structure discussed in the May 9 Secretarial Letter, the Commission directed “[t]he CBF rate shall apply on a Municipality-by-Municipality basis in a manner similar to the tariff divisions employed by regulated water utilities.”  The Commission now clarifies that its direction regards tariff structure only, and does not establish any specific requirement regarding a future LGC base rate filing.  There is no requirement to file separate base rate cases for each municipality or on other than a total company basis.

The Commission directs Leatherstocking Gas Company, LLC to file an initial tariff, effective on one day’s notice, in compliance with the May 9, 2013 Secretarial Letter, including the clarifications established here, within thirty (30) days.  Please direct any questions to Tony Rametta, Supervisor Energy Division, Bureau of Technical Utility Services at arametta@pa.gov or (717) 787-2357 or Shaun A. Sparks, Assistant Counsel, Law Bureau, at shsparks@pa.gov or (717) 787‑3464.
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Sincerely,







Rosemary Chiavetta


Secretary

cc:
Shaun Sparks, LAW 


Tony Rametta, TUS
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